
 

 

Be the best you can be! 

 

Weekly Newsletter 
14th July 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

As the penultimate week of term draws to a soggy end, it has not dampened the fun and learning this week! 

We all had a great time on Wednesday celebrating the summer with our ‘C-Fest.’  I would like to thank the 

teachers for arranging it and for making sure we were all entertained by DJ Carl! 

 

I have been contacted this week by concerned residents regarding parking at both school entrances. Please 

remind your children that when they walk between parked vehicles to be mindful of moving traffic.  I have 

also received photos of inconsiderate parking on Hillview Crescent where residents’ drives are blocked and 

vehicles are parked 3 or 4-cars deep.  Please ensure that this careless parking stops.  We must be mindful of 

our local residents and always make sure there is plenty of access for emergency vehicles at any time.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Mrs Cowell-Clark  
 

Contacting us: 
 
Calls can be made to school Monday to Thursday from 8:30am – 4.30pm and Friday 8.30am - 4pm on 
01777 708065 
 
Enquiries about admissions, school dinners and any other query should be directed to 
office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk  
 
Finance queries should be directed to: finance@clarborough.notts.sch.uk 
 
National Online Safety 

 
Every week, National Online Safety (NOS) produce informative posters 
highlighting a specific online item.  This week they have mentioned ‘Stay safe 
online this Summer.’  
 
A separate Parentmail will be sent out to you with the full information poster on 
this.  Please take a few minutes to read through this information.    
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Booking in Lunches, Breakfast Club and Wraparound Club  
 
Parentmail is now open for you to book your child’s lunches, Breakfast club and 
Wraparound places for the Summer Term 2.  Please note, these must be booked 
one week in advance to allow us to ensure correct staffing and meals etc.   

 
Please also note that Breakfast club starts from 7.45am and children will not be allowed into school before 
this time.  Thank you. 

   
Star of the Week 
 

Rather than a weekly theme, our star of the week will be chosen from 
our termly Clarborough Curriculum focus. This term, the focus is 
'Learning'.  
 

Our Stars of the Week for this week are: 
 

   Reception – Maisie 
   Year 1 – Willow 

Year 2 – Everyone! 
Year 3 – Poppy and Henry K 
Year 4 – Faith 
Year 5 – Reece  
Year 6 – Harrison 
 

Well done everyone! 

 
 
Eco Warriors and the Rewilding Project 
 
The Eco Warriors at Clarborough Primary School have been working in partnership with a rewilding project 
in Hayton and had the opportunity to go to the field to add their handmade labels to the trees and plants 
which have been recently planted. The children had a lovely morning and thoroughly enjoyed labelling the 
plants!  Great work Eco Warriors! 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
C-Fest! 
 
C-Fest was a huge success on Wednesday afternoon!  The children managed plenty of dancing in between 
the rain and sunshine.  Thank you to all the staff for funding and organising such a memorable end of year 
gift! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Nursery and 30hrs: Percy Shaw Class  
 

What a lot of excitement we have had in Nursery recently. Please check out our 
Clarborough Facebook page for an amazing video of the wedding that took place in 
class last week. We have moved on this week learning about what happens in a 
hairdresser/barbers. The church role play disappeared and in its place is a salon 
where the children have been washing, rinsing cutting and blow drying all week. So 
much important learning comes from having firsthand experiences and it has been 
wonderful watching them develop in so many areas while they play. We are ending 
the school year with a very exciting pretend holiday to Hawaii aboard our very own 
Clarborough Airways aeroplane. Happy travels everyone! 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



Reception: Mary Anning Class 
  

Last week we had great fun learning about churches and what happens in 
them. We looked around a church online and noticed features such as the 
font, stained glass windows, the pews, the cross and the altar. As part of 
our learning we focused on weddings, talking about why people get 
married and what happens in a wedding ceremony.  

The children had great fun designing and making hats, outfits and 
buttonholes that they wore when we acted out a wedding service and 

everyone took it in turns pretending to get married!  

This week we have begun learning about airports and the jobs people do in them. We will continue to learn 
about airports next week and will celebrate the end of our year in Reception by getting on a plane and going 
to Hawaii! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 1: Garrett Morgan Class 

This week in Year 1, the children have been counting to 100 and 
partitioning numbers in Maths and in English, they have been writing 
their fact files on The Titanic and creating a ship’s log.  In Clarborough 
Curriculum, the children have been completing their ‘Show me what you 
know’ on The Titanic and in Computing, they have been adding narration 
using text and direct speech using speech bubbles.  In PE, the children 
enjoyed a good game of rounders!  Next week, lots of fun activities have 
been planned for the final week of term! 

 
 
Year 2: Professor Brian Cox Class 

 
 
This week, in Maths, Year 2 have been solving problems involving capacity.  In English, 
the children wrote a recount about their visit to The Butterfly House and in 
Clarborough Curriculum, the children learnt about who created the World Wide Web 
(www).  In Computing, Year 2 learnt how to put a hyperlink into their eBooks to 
embed a video and in French, they revisited their learning on numbers and 
conversation. 
 
 
 

 

Year 3: Mary Jackson Class  
 

This week, in Maths, Year 3 have been focusing on the times tables x3, x4 
and x8 together with interpreting and reading pictograms.  In English, they 
read ‘Hortense and the Shadow’ which is a book about a little girl who is 
afraid of her shadow.  The children answered a range of questions about the 
story and also wrote a poem using prepositions to show time and place.  In 
Clarborough Curriculum, Year 3 had to describe and understand how the UK 
has changed over time through their topic of ‘Our Changing Nation’.  In 
Art/DT, the children added buttons to their final designs and completed their 

pencil cases!  In French, they learnt ‘Incy Wincy Spider’.   
 
Next week, Year 3 will be completing their ‘Show me what you know’ based on their learning this term and 
will enjoy some transitional activities in preparation for Year 4! 
 
 

Year 4: Richard Leakey Class 

   
In Maths this week, Year 4 have been demonstrating their understanding 
of various topics through Maths stories.  Each day, the children have had 
a different ‘story adventure’ that only progresses when they solve the 
calculations, codes or puzzles.  This week, they have completed place 
value, addition, subtraction, length and multiplication problems.  In 
English, the children have finished their persuasive speeches on why 
children are so important.  The children have also began to look at and 
read the book, ‘Shackleton’s Journey’ and preparing to write a persuasive 
letter asking people to join him on his expedition.  In Clarborough 



Curriculum, Year 4 have been identifying modern wonders in The Americas and had to pick one to create a 
detailed presentation about to persuade the audience to visit it.  In Computing, they were given the option 
of different activities.  Some children chose to create a new E-book, others created a new Scratch game and 
others chose to create new 3D animations.   
 
Next week, Year 4 will be taking part in more mathematical adventures and in English, they will be writing 
letters to Shackleton and stories.  In Clarborough Curriculum, the children will be taking part in an Arctic 
adventure and looking at modern kit versus old kit equipment.  In Science, they will be continuing to look at 
the light spectrum and in RE they will be looking at Christian holy places. 
 

Year 5: Hedy Lamarr Class  

 
This week, Year 5 have been looking at translation, symmetry and 
reflection of shapes.  They have enjoyed writing an explanation text in 
English and in Clarborough Curriculum, they have been understanding 
how rivers are used, who uses them and the impact of waste on our 
rivers.  In Science, the children have been investigating irreversable 
changes and in Art, they have been sewing decorations onto their 
phone cases and selecting decorative qualities.   
 

 

Year 6: Alan Turing Class 
 
 
This week, the Year 6 children have been busy practising for their End of 
Year Assembly next week!  They enjoyed dancing at C-Fest on 
Wednesday and are looking forward to their fun-filled activity week next 
week! 

 
 
 

 
 
Dates for your Diary…. 
 
Wednesday 19th July, 1.30pm – Year 6 Leavers Assembly – please note new time 
Friday 21st July – Last Day of Term 
Tuesday 5th September – Children return back to school 
 

 
 
Out of School Achievements 
 
If your child has any out of school achievements that they would like mentioned in the newsletter, please 
send in your photos/certificates by Thursday to ensure it is included in Friday’s newsletter. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
A huge well done to Jessica who 
received her 5m Rainbow 
Distance Certificate, her Learn to 
Swim Award Stage 2 and her 
Discover 1 Award from British 
Gymnastics - Fantastic work 
Jessica!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Freddie who received his medal from Retford FC U9s at 
their presentation night.  The medal is for playing as part of the team and 
taking part and playing well in matches - Great work Freddie! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
A big well done to Laila who received her Learn to Swim 4 Certificate – 
Amazing work Laila! 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Ashton who received a trophy at his football presentation night 
for being a great player – Super work Ashton! 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Esme who received her 10m Rainbow Distance 
Certificate and her Learn to Swim Stage 3 Award this week – Fantastic 
work Esme! 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Well done to Austin who has received a bundle of trophies this season at 
Retford United U9s.  These include Parents Player, Players Player and Most 
Assists - Awesome work Austin! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Rozalyn who gained her Stage 11, Stage 12 and 100m 
Certificates from Swimstars and Dolphins – Great work Rozalyn! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
A big well done to Jenson who received a participation trophy for playing in 
the Robin Hood Colts tournament last Saturday for Walesby FC – Super work 
Jenson! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Jake who received his Learn to Swim 5 Certificate this 
week – Fantastic work Jake! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
A huge well done to Jack who gained his Learn to Swim 5 Certificate this 
week – Awesome work Jack! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
A big well done to Edward who received a medal for scoring a goal 
from Ordsall Town - Fantastic work Edward!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Congratulations to Albert who received his trophy for being student of the 
week for taking exercises during his karate lessons - Great work Albert! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Well done to Albie who received two medals for taking part in a tournament 
playing for Retford United and for scoring 4 goals – Super work Albie! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
A big well done to Grace who received her 5m Rainbow Distance 
Certificate – Amazing work Grace! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Well done to David who received a participation trophy for playing in the 
Robin Hood Colts tournament last Saturday – Excellent work David! 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Neve who gained her 10m Rainbow Distance Certificate 
this week – Fantastic work Neve! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
A big well done to Fern who gained her Learn to Swim 2 Certificate this 
week – Awesome work Fern! 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Jacob who received his trophy from Retford FC for playing 
well, good tackling and scoring - Great work Jacob! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations to Penny who received her medal for taking part in the BCA 
Champions Cheerleading Challenge 2023 - Brilliant work Penny! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Local Events 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Breakfast club, wraparound care, 30hours and lunches need to be booked in and paid 
for at least one week in advance on Parentmail.  Breakfast is served daily until 8:20 am. 
If you have any questions or queries relating to Breakfast club, Wraparound and 
lunches please email Mrs Hardie on office@clarborough.notts.sch.uk  
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Nottinghamshire County Council use CCTV cars to enforce parking outside of 
schools. They visit schools in Nottinghamshire and will record whilst passing, the 
details of any cars parked illegally.  
 
If vehicles are in parked in contravention the registered keepers will receive a 
Penalty Charge Notice.  
 
These restrictions are in place to provide a safe area outside of the school where 
the children will gather or cross the road therefore, we ask for your help in keeping 
this area free of parked vehicles.  The school can request enforcement from the 
car if there any concerns regarding parking.   

 
 


